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The meeting started at 7: 05 pm by President Deb Jones.  A roll call of board members present was initiated and all were present except Director at Large Mike Darabaris.  Vice President Jade Newton read the meeting minutes from 12-15-10.  These minutes were approved by Pete Leigh (30132 Autumn Drive) and seconded by Barb Jensen (30098 Autumn Drive). Secretary Jack Jensen documented the meeting minutes.  Twenty-nine homeowners (including the board) were present for the meeting.

Lisa Mazziotta from Schrank and Associates presented the current financial report to the homeowner’s which shows a current operating account balance of $13,558.14.   The current outstanding account receivables balance is $28,610.76.  The current accounts payable balance is $0.00.  The total capital account balance is $42, 168.90.  
Old business reviewed:  New key cards have been issued and any remaining homeowner who did not pick their card up on the designated days will now have to pick them up from Schrank and Associates in Orland Hills, IL.  All old cards will be deactivated by 04-02-11.  The board also informed the homeowners present that any homeowner who is delinquent in paying their required assessment will either not be issued their card or have their card deactivated until they bring their account up to date.  The sale of the development should be completed by 3-30-11.  

New business discussed:  Pool will need to be retrofitted to meet both Will county and the federal government guidelines and All Seasons Pool will be draining the pool in the next few weeks to determine what will need to be done to meet these requirements.  The board is still looking for volunteers to test the pool twice daily and record these tests per Will County.  We are also still looking for a business or possibly a self employed individual who is insured and bonded to add the required chemicals to the pool whenever they are needed.  Homeowner Dan O’Leary stated that the gate leading from the pool area to the parking lot would need to be unlocked during pool hours.  Clubhouse phone is also being activated by working with AT&T.

This meeting was also for the election of two board positions (vice president and director at large) up for election.  The board informed the homeowners present that no one submitted a candidate form for either of these positions.  Based on that no election was held and the board for 2011 will consist of President Deb Jones, Treasurer Becky Johnson and Secretary Jack Jensen.

The following issues were presented by homeowners: Several homeowners expressed concern about the abandoned homes/townhomes in the development and asked that the village be contacted for a current list of banks which would be responsible for the maintenance of these units.  The request for a security/CCTV system was raised again for the clubhouse/pool area since the pool will be open this year.  The condition of the tress along Cardinal Creek Boulevard was discussed with the recommendation that they all be removed since they are dead.  All of these issues will be reviewed by the board and discussed at the next association meeting scheduled for June 2011.  This meeting may be moved to late May just prior to the opening of the pool on Memorial Day weekend.
There was no further business brought up before the board.

The meeting was adjourned by President Deb Jones at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________  

Jack Jensen, Secretary

